

## Office of the Vicar General - Chancellor vicargeneral.agm@outlook.com

## **Archdiocese of Grouard-McLennan**

La Corporation Épiscopale Catholique Romaine de Grouard

10301 - 102 Street, Grande Prairie, AB., Canada, T8V 2W2

Tel: 780-532-9766 Fax: 780-532-9706

Friday, April 19th, 2024

Dear Pastors, Brother Priests, Sisters and Parishioners,

A quick Friday update regarding Archbishop Pettipas.

As mentioned in my last update, the Archbishop is home and is doing quite well. The chancery staff is keeping watchful eyes on him and are quick to respectfully manage his work load and outings. He has had an appointment with his urologist and is in the care of good medical professionals.

Please, keep praying for the continued healing and renewed strength of His Grace. We wish you all a splendid and joyful weekend.

Confident in Christ our Lord,

Msgr Charles Lavoie PH Vicar General/Chancellor